
Faculty Senate Business Meeting 

September 9, 2019 

 

Members Present: 
Douglas, Airhart, Michael Best, Chris Brown, Debra Bryant, Andrew Callender, Ahmed Elsawy, Mary 
Lou Fornehed, Stuart Gaetjens, Mark Groundland, David Hajdik, Barbara Jared, Brian Jones, Matt 
Langford, Susan Laningham, David Larimore, Lori Maxwell, Allan Mills, Holly Mills, Lachelle Norris, 
Linda Null, Brian O’Connor, Joseph Ojo, Anthony Paradis, Sally Pardue, Richard Rand, Jeff Roberts, Lee 
Ann Shipley, Troy Smith, Sandra Smith-Andrews, Barry Stein, Holly Stretz, Lenly Weathers, Zac 
Wilcox, Kim Winkle, Jeannette Wolak 

Members Absent: 
Jeremy Blair, Troy Brachey, Wei Tsun Chang, Yun Ding, Steven Frye, Shelia Hurley, Christy Killman, 
Mary Matthews, Mark Melichar, Christine Miller, Ben Mohr, Craig Zamer 
 

1. ith the following additions and changes: 

 8. B. E-mail purge (Stretz) 

 10. B. New tenure cover sheet discussion (Null) 

 12. Switch the order for A. TimeClock+ (Wolak) and C. Building Cleanliness (Wolak) 
 

3.  Approval of Minutes and Notes 

Senator Stretz made a motion to approve the minutes from the Senate business meeting on April 22. 
Senator Larimore seconded. After some discussion on content, the minutes were approved. 

 
4.  Replacement Senate Members 

Dr. Rao resigned his senate seat and Dr. King left the university.  President Smith-Andrews is in 
consultation with the Deans of the respective colleges for recommendations on filling these seats.  
Replacements will fill the seat for the remainder of this year; departments will elect replacements in the 
spring to complete the terms and keep the election cycle on-track. 

 
5.  Senate Schedule 



The last scheduled Senate meeting is during finals.  It was an extra meeting designed to wrap up any 
unfinished business for the year.  The hope is that it will not be necessary. 
 

6.  Opening Remarks/Updates 

Senate President Smith-Andrews outlined her intentions in leading the Faculty Senate this year.  Her goal 
is to keep everyone well-informed and end the meetings at a reasonable time. 

A.  The biggest questions received thus far involve parking, especially guest parking on 
campus.  Senate President Smith-Andrews learned there will be no more regularly-held or open-
ended guest parking passes for departments. 

B.  Marc Burnett will be retiring in December, but it is anticipated that his new position 
as Chief Diversity Officer will be continued and a replacement hired. 





Most senators would be in favor of a retreat off-campus in October or November.  President Smith-
Andrews will investigate options and report back at a later time. 

 
14. Old Business 

None 

 
15.  Other Such Matters 

a. The class schedule with class times starting on the hour and half-hour will begin next year, 
and the following year the number of weeks in the semester will change. 


